
 

 

 our school values:  

excellence  

respect  

 responsibility  

 integrity  

 co -operation  

creativity  
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CALENDAR (Term 1 calendar attached)  
 

3 ð 7 Feb Swimming lessons  

9 Feb  2pm Farewell for  Sue Hill under pergola  

11 Feb  Parent info night  

18 Feb  7pm Governing Council AGM  

FROM THE PRINCIPAL: 
 

 

Newsletter 11  
 

31st January 2020  Newsletter 1 

Welcome to the 2020 

school year at Mundulla. 

A special welcome to our 

new foundation students 

Archie, April, Asha, 

Addison, Marcus, Imogen, 

Aiden, Heidi, Davey, 

Reanna and Eddie 

We also 

welcome new 

students Max 

and Darby along 

with our 2 new 

teachers Elise 

Mart and Luke 

Wise. 

Aimee Whaites and Tanya Morris 

have joined us as SSOs for 2 days 

each and Amy Pietsch has been 

appointed as our Christian Pastoral 

Support Worker.  Shelley Wood 

has also been appointed for 1 day 

a week to teach the F-1 class. 
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All our staff were at work last week in preparation for the year. Given that we have some part time 

staff it was a chance to get some photos of everyone. 

At the end of last year the staff began preparing their topics for this year. This term we will have a common 

topic of Belonging. Across the year levels they will be considering what makes us belong. Some of the types of 

questions students might be considering include - How do we belong to groups in our community? What 

connects one thing to another? What are the rituals and celebrations of belonging? Can belonging be self-

fulfilling and self-destructive? Is belonging always a good thing? How do you take responsibility to belong? How 

can you prompt and cue others to belong? 

By connecting areas of the curriculum by a theme we will ensure that all the subject areas of the Australian 

Curriculum are covered over the year. Each term I will include the theme and focus questions we will cover.  

 

Over the holidays and in to this week 

there have been some changes to the 

school.  Some of you may have heard 

about the new slide on the cubby or the 

new interactive TVs in 2 of the classes 

with the other 2 having been mounted 

on the walls.  

Our new sign was put up and looks 

fantastic. New playground equipment is 

ready to be put up soon too.  

 

All of the classes are worth a visit, with some new furniture 

and setups. If you are in the school to drop off or pick up 

your child have a look in their room and ask them about the 

learning that is already taking place.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Leadership  

Year 7 students who have nominated for our School Captain positions will be presenting their speeches at 

assembly on Monday. The role automatically means that they will be the leaders of the Student Action Team 

(SAT) and will be involved in activities in and out of the school to represent us. All students will make a formal 

written vote for the student of their choice, their names are crossed from a voting register and the voting 

booths are used for them to vote in.  

Following these elections our House captains will be selected the following week. Students meet in their teams 

and vote for the leaders from year 7 students initially or year 6 students if no-one in year 7 wishes to hold the 

position.  

Each class has 2 members of the SAT. These are selected by the class teachers from application letters written 

by the students. The letters are due Friday 14th Feb and many students will ask their parents for support at 

home in writing these- or at least to get ideas they can write about.  

 

   

 

25km/h  maximum 

speed limit applies in 

either direction when a  

school bus has 

stopped to set down 

or pick up children  

 

25km/h 

maximum 

speed limit 

applies ñwhen 

children are 

present ñ  

 ñParents/Carers must use the S chool Crossing along with 

children. Please do not dart across the road in front of or 

behind buses, parked cars etcò. 

A reminder for students and parents that we ask people to leave school at the end of the day via the bus gate. 

When students walk across the oval and jump fences we are not aware of their movements and cars are used to 

students all leaving from the same area, so we ask that they leave school via the gate and walk to where you 

have parked. You will also need to take note of parking signs at the school. The designated bus zones are not for 

car parking during the times listed on the signs, watch out for the yellow painted lines which indicate where NOT 

to park.  

 
aǳƴŘǳƭƭŀ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ tǊŜƳƛŜǊΩǎ wŜŀŘƛƴƎ 

Challenge. Students will soon be given their forms to fill in when they read 

eligible books. To complete the challenge students are asked to read 12 books 

in the time frame (about 5 mƻƴǘƘǎύ у ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ tǊŜƳƛŜǊΩǎ ƭƛǎǘ ŀƴŘ п ǘƘŀǘ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ 

from books on or off the list.  At the end of the challenge students in their first 

year receive a certificate and the following years they receive a variety of 

medals which are presented at assemblies.  

www.premiersreadingchallenge.sa.edu.au 

 

 
Swimming kicks off next week for many of our students, an exhausting but rewarding week for students.  

There are a lot of things happening in the first few weeks as we settle back into our school routines.  

Joann 

 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwjY5bz2x6rnAhWYzjgGHf78BAEQjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=https://www.3plearning.com/blog/premiers-reading-challenge/&psig=AOvVaw2ma3hcSDw7yLR6sUqAGLwM&ust=1580447507437183
http://www.premiersreadingchallenge.sa.edu.au/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Some dates to take note of :  

11th February - Parent information night/ Meet the 

teachers - This is an opportunity to hear about class 

routines and structures from the teachers in each 

class.   

F-1 class  6:30 ς 6:45 

 Year 2-3 class  6:50 ς 7:05 

Year 4/5 class 7:10 ς 7:25 

Year 6/7 class  7:30 ς 7:45 

 

18th Feb - School AGMς Nominations for Governing 

Council and committees will be sent home soon. Not 

ǎǳǊŜ ƛŦ ȅƻǳΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘΚ ¢ŀƭƪ ǘƻ ¢ƛƳ [ŜŀŎƘ 

(Chairperson) or Tanya Morris (Treasurer) or any 

other members about being on Council.  

 

Farewell afternoon tea for 

Sue Hill - Sunday 9th 

February from 2 pm. An 

opportunity to celebrate 

and thank Sue for her 

many years of work in 

education and especially 

at Mundulla.  

Please bring a plate of 

food and any stories you 

have to share. Tea and 

coffee provided.  

 

Dear Parents, 

Novel Coronavirus Update ð 5.30pm 30 January 2020  

 SA Health has further clarified their advice to us in relation to Novel Coronavirus. 

 The updated advice is that: 

¶ Students/children and staff who have travelled to Hubei Province in the last 14 days must not  attend 

school and must isolate themselves in their homes for 14 days after leaving Hubei Province. 

¶ People who have been in contact with any confirmed novel coronavirus cases must be isolated in their 

home for 14 days following exposure. 

¶ Students/children and staff who have travelled to mainland China, not including Hubei Province, are 

able to return to school unless they are contacts of a confirmed case, or they have symptoms consistent 

with the virus. 

¶ All students and staff who have travelled to mainland China should monitor themselves for the 14 days 

from their departure from mainland China for symptoms of  Coronavirus. 

 The South Australian Department for Education has indicated that it and SA Health will be providing us with further 

information as necessary, including advising us if there are any known specific risks to our school community.  

 

7th March ς Moot Yang Gunya Festival ς BBQ fundraiser  

11th March Parent information night about Writing- This year we are implementing the Big Write/ VCOP 

program fully into the year 3-7 classes with the F-1 class working on Book making which is then assessed using 

the Big Write / Australian Curriculum marking guide. Come along to hear what is happening in classes and 

how important your role is with the Big Talk at home prior to writing tasks.  

23rd- 27th March 5, 6, 7 camp in Adelaide 

3rd April ς Sports Day at Mundulla.  

 




